



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 27, 2018 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD East Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:05pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Vicki Florian, Ray Stackhouse, Doug Delestienne, Scot Kreger
Minutes: 

Minutes of the February 20, 2018 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Tom S., seconded by Ed Haas to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were discussed and emailed to municipalities.
Lack of staff – A few people quit and call offs, EMS staff working on hiring.  There was a question has to why they dropped 37 calls after looking into the situation it was confirmed that one call was actually dropped, the other 36 were 2nd calls.  Scot K. asked does this include Sadsbury Twp, the answer is no, Sadsbury Township is all AVL, no boxes in Sadsbury, closest ambulance gets the call.  Scott also asked if would benefit looking into full time, it was explained that full time may help but that means salaries would go up and would not be feasible at this time as the townships are up to their max already.  Scot stated that Tower Health mentioned they would be interested in helping where they can.
New building update – Rough and electrical almost done, overhead doors 1-2 weeks out, footers for monument have been done, sprinkler system should be done this week, boiler should go in this week, they believe it is about 60% done.

Rescue has arrived in Chile.

Martins Corner – KVFD has been sued by West Caln Twp, they believe that they own the building, Martins Corner FC was not dissolved, they consolidated with KVFD, this has been handed over to the KVFD attorney, more to follow.

New rescue truck is coming along, truck committee will be going up in April for an inspection.

There will be a golf outing on May 11, 2018 proceeds to go to capital campaign.  Current funding on capitol campaign is at $232,254.00.  Did apply for PEMA grants for building and rescue, were granted $400,000 for building and $200,000 for rescue at 2% loans.

There will be a general building update at Beale Manor on 4/4/18, township officials were invited.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of March was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas.  Approved by all.
1st Invoices were mailed out, already received two payments from West Sadsbury and Highland Townships.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Funding committee project update – Ray S. discussed that there are a few community members on board for the committee along with the representatives from the townships, he will schedule a meeting to inform everyone of what is done at this time and to discuss what could be done to help with funding.
Proposed Resolution to bill for cost recovery – Ray handed out a sample of a resolution for each municipality to consider.  This would be no cost to the fire company, the billing company would only get a percentage of what comes in from the billing.  Ray stated that he would come to municipality meetings to explain the resolution.
Service to Sadsbury Township – Service still the same since November working without contract, Sadsbury Twp is still waiting to hear from ethics board.

Wrap Up:
Tom S. asked if KVFD was looking into buying a 2nd SUV, Ray S. said that they are not buying an additional SUV, they need to replace the one that they have.  He stated that KVFD ia at study with vehicles.
Ray S. – Chamber asked him to sit on discussion panel to discuss revitalization.

Matt Crockett stated that he is a Sadsbury Township resident is there anything he could do to help inform residents about situation in the township, it was explained that we have tried to reach out to the residents with mailings.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ed Haas seconded by Tom Scott. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.
Next Meeting: April 17, 2018
Respectfully Submitted: March 28, 2018, Vicki Florian, Secretary

